memorandum

date: 04/21/2024

to: Board of Directors

from: Sandi Del Sole

subject: Staff Liaison Report

We have just closed out Mary Poppins, our final production of the year. The show went well and was so popular that we sold out before the show run started and we ended up adding an extra showing to accommodate the additional audience. We also hosted 130 5th graders from Krystal Elementary School at our guest student show.

All of the school staff is working hard to get the students and campus ready for state testing. We have made every effort to set up our students for success. As the 7th, 8th, and 11th grade classes are testing the staff is setting up interesting and educational activates for our 9th, 10th, and 12th grade classes. We have planned field trips, workshops, activities, and even life lessons such as changing a tire and creating a budget.

With 5 weeks left in the school year, the entire staff is working on end of the year events and beginning to plan for the success of our next school year. We will be closing up the school year with many fun events and are looking forward to recital week, senior events, 8th grade promotion, and graduation.